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AQE Paper 2 
 
The second of the AQE tests will take place for Primary 7 pupils tomorrow morning.  We wish them well. 
 
 
After-School Clubs 
 
Please note that all After-School Clubs have now finished until after Christmas unless advised otherwise by the teacher in 
charge of the club.  Choirs, Orchestra, and Gymnastics will continue. 
 
 
Outside Clubs (Paid for) 
 
Golftastic will run on 27 November and 4 December 
Miniversity will run on 28 November 
Judo will run on 28 November 
 
 
Cycle Permits 
 
When cycling to school, children must have applied for a Cycle Permit in advance and they must wear a cycle helmet.  If your 
child does not yet have a Cycle Permit please do not allow them to cycle to school until they have obtained one from Mr Ball. 
 
 
Children in Need 
 
Primary 6 and Primary 7 children organised a wide range of fun activities last Friday to raise funds for Children in Need.  They 
had very creative and commendable fund-raising ideas and had a wonderful time running their competitions and selling their 
home-made goodies which were enjoyed by everyone in school. 
 
Well done to all the pupils who organised the events and also to the children who went along to spend their money.  The 
magnificent sum of £1,020.67 was raised.  What a wonderful achievement by our Primary 6 and Primary 7 pupils! 
 
 
PTA Craft Fair 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported our PTA Craft Fair last week.  The evening was once again a tremendous success with a 
terrific number of families and friends coming along to enjoy the friendly and festive atmosphere.  The quality and variety of 
crafts available was impressive and the activities catered well for younger members of the family.  The evening raised the 
wonderful sum of £1,770.88. 
 
I would like to thank the members of our PTA Committee who have given so much of their time to planning and organising the 
evening.  Our PTA members continue to work tirelessly to raise funds which ultimately benefit all of our children in school. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
G T Cherry 
Principal 


